
Helping Children with Nightmares 

By: Christine Vander Wielen M.S.W., LCSW 

Most of us have had nightmares.  As adults, we usually know it was just a bad dream 

and we can rationalize our distress.  However, when children have nightmares, it is very 

different.  To children, nightmares are very real and they do not have the knowledge or 

experience to understand it was just a bad dream. This is a perfect time when parents 

can be very instrumental in helping their children.  

Here are some helpful hints for parents to help comfort their little ones after a 

nightmare. 

1) Understand that the fear is real for your child and be compassionate. Go to your 

child and comfort him. 

2) Talk to your child and explain that everyone is afraid at times and reassure him 

that he is safe.  

3) Listen to your child. Sometimes fears about life changes such as a family move, 

a new brother or sister, starting school, parents’ divorce, or a death in the family, 

can be so distressing that a child has nightmares.  A listening ear gives the 

message, “I am here for you and I will help you.” 

4) Avoid minimizing the fear and impact of the nightmare. Telling a child “There is 

nothing to be afraid of” or “Big boys are not afraid” will only cause the child to feel 

alone and ashamed for being afraid. 

5) Avoid going along with the fear. Telling a child “I chased the monster away” will 

only reinforce the idea that there is a monster. 

6) Avoid scary books and movies even if your child asks.  

7) Be sensitive to the unique way in which God knit your child together. A story or 

movie that is not scary for one child may be scary for another. 

Although frustrating for both parents and children, most children do not have nightmares 

regularly. This too shall pass. 

 

 

Compliments of Practical Family Living, Inc. 

P.O. Box 1676, Appleton, WI 54912 (920) 720-8920 

You are permitted and encouraged to reproduce and distribute our articles in any format provided that you credit the author, no 

modifications are made, you do not charge a fee beyond the cost of reproduction, and you include Practical Family Living’s web-site 

address (http://www.pfl.org) on the copied resource.  Quotations from any article are also permitted with credit to the author and 

citing the web-site.  Any use of other materials on this web-site, including reproduction, modification, distribution or republication, 

without the prior written consent of Practical Family Living, Inc., is strictly prohibited. 

http://www.pfl.org/

